
 

 

Resilency & Innovation (Chiddush - חידוש) 
 

Going from darkness to light is a theme in Judaism from ancient times through today.  We 
saw this so clearly as we commemorated Kristallnacht in prayer and with a poignant 
presentation by survivor Werner Reich followed by healing prayers in anticipation of 
Thanksgiving and now the much-awaited celebration of Hanukkah. 

Throughout our long history, we have been challenged to rise again, each time bringing 
some new element to our Judaism.  After the Holocaust, it was a dedication to never allow 
ourselves or any other group of people to be destroyed and embarking on shared journeys 
with fellow Jews and others to meet that goal.  Gratitude, healing and memorial seem 
appropriate methods to move us forward as we enter the light of the Hanukkah season.  As 
we celebrate our victories and the desire to keep our traditions, we must also remember the 
years following the first Hanukkah as a period of innovation (chiddush) for our people.  That 
chiddush lives on today and helps us to fulfill the best ideals of Judaism in modern times. 
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Temple Or Elohim  
A Community Reform Congregation 
18 Tobie Lane, Jericho, NY 11753 
 

Temple Office                                                    (516) 433-9888 

Temple FAX                                                       (516) 681-6126 

Rabbi Judith Cohen-Rosenberg                                         Ext. 11 

Cantor David Katz                                                           Ext. 12 

Deborah Tract, Director of Education                                Ext. 15 

Robin Rabinowitz, Temple Administrator                            Ext. 13 

Goldie Brandl, Temple Secretary                                       Ext. 14 

 

Harvey Abramowitz, Rabbi Emeritus 

Marvin Antosofsky, Rabbi Emeritus 

 

Office Hours: 

 

Rabbi’s Office Hours: 

By Request 
 

Cantor’s Office Hours: 
By Request 

 

Director of Education’s Office Hours 
1:00-6:30 PM Mondays & Thursdays 

2:00-8:30 PM Tuesdays 
(Also available by appointment) 

 

If any of the above hours are inconvenient, please call to 
schedule an appointment. 

Executive Committee: 
 

Information Requested: 

 

We encourage our members to submit articles, photos 
and simchas for us to include in future issues.   
 
We would love to include any good news you have to 
share in our Tell and Kvell section.  Please let us 
know of weddings, births, awards, etc. 
 
Please forward all such information to:  

Goldie office@templeorelohim.com (516) 433-9888 
Ext.14 

 
 
 

President Neil Miller 

Vice President Susan Bloomberg 

Vice President Laurel Fried 

Vice President Mark Natelson 

Vice President Ira Warshawsky 

Vice President Deena Yaris 

Vice President Howard Pastolove 

Treasurer David Schwartz 

Assistant Treasurer Roslind Vermut 

Secretary Barbara Feinstein 

Immediate Past President Michael Wilner 

Immediate Past President Cary Markman 

Chairman of the Board Marc Wiener 

  

Board of Trustees: 
 

Catering Information: 
 

Our expanded and redecorated Temple can accommodate your 
celebration: Bar/Bat Mitzvah, Kiddush, Havdalah Service, 
Luncheon, Wedding, Bris and all other types of parties. 
 
Shawn and Scott will be happy to help you plan a memorable 
occasion for your family. 
 

Please contact Hasson Caterers to consider having your simcha at 
Temple Or Elohim.  (516) 937-0120 or 0121 
 

Amy Adler Jessica Gerschitz  Ann Middleman 

Bobby Bock Gale Gluck Michael Mogavero 

Jodi Breslin Robin Grossman  Esther Reich 

Jeanie Corn Mark Heller Peter Sabesan 

Anne Edelman Tara Kass Jeff Schwartz 

Sidney Eisenberg Susan Levine Glenn Tellerman 

Steve Finkelstein Carol Markman Sue Zichlin 

   

Thoughts & Prayers: 
 

We offer our prayers of healing and heartfelt thoughts to 

acknowledge those of us who have had an illness or are in need of 
healing (mind, body and soul). 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact Rav Judy, Cantor Katz or our 

Caring Committee. 

 

Sponsor an Oneg: 

 
A special way to celebrate your family’s simcha is by sponsoring a 
Friday night oneg.  Your sponsorship will be acknowledged in the 
pamphlet and announced from the Bimah.  You will not only be 
making a wonderful gesture on behalf of your family, but will be 
helping out your Temple as well. 
 
Please call Deena Yaris at (516) 433-0771. 

  

mailto:office@templeorelohim.com
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Committee Chairpersons: STREAMED (see page 16)  

Services Schedule: 
B/M Liaison, Changes Amy Adler 931-6030 Fri. Dec 4    Erev Shabbat Service 7:30 PM 

Sat. Dec 5 Havdalah Zoom Service 6:00 PM 

Fri. Dec 11 Musical Erev Shabbat Service & 
   Hanukkah Menorah Lighting 

7:30 PM 

Sat. Dec 12 Shabbat Shalom  

Fri. Dec 18 Erev Shabbat Service 7:30 PM 

Sat. Dec 19 Shabbat Shalom  

Fri. Dec 25 Erev Shabbat Service 7:30 PM 

Sat. Dec 26 Shabbat Shalom  

 
 
 

 

Keep Handy for Reference: 
 

CALL AND TELL US If there is a death or illness in the family 
Daytime – Temple Office (516)433-9888 

Otherwise – Rav Judy (516)662-0194 or Cantor Katz at (516)849-

1332 
 

Consultations with the clergy before final scheduling of services will 
help ensure availability. 

By-Laws Roslind Vermut 822-2246 

Legal Anne Edelman 707-8716 

Housing Marc Wiener 669-6555 

Caring Susan Bloomberg 932-7112 

Catering Deena Yaris 433-0771 

Cemetery Plots Cary Markman 242-0905 

COVID-19 Task Force Steven Finkelstein 375-8492 

Email Blasts Laurel Fried 

Jodi Breslin 

794-0036 

413-6549 

Familyhood Jodi Breslin 
Steven Finkelstein 

413-6549 
375-8492 

Finance 

   Internal Controls 
   Collections 

David Schwartz 

Roslind Vermut 
Cary Markman 

Sid Eisenberg 

917-741-4710 

822-2246 
242-0905 

238-4388 

“Future of the 
Temple” Fund 

James Math 822-5414 

Insurance Ira Warshawsky 521-8585 

Membership Laurel Fried 794-0036 

Men’s Club Mark Heller 

Ed Temple 

978-8760 

884-3504 

NOW Robin Grossman 681-9070 

Personnel Amy Adler 931-6030 

Programming Caryn Fried 458-3737 

Publicity Laurel Fried 794-0036 

Pulpit Ira Warshawsky 797-3134 

Religious School Jami Schultz 
Susan Bloomberg 

917-617-4521 
639-3982 

Ritual Leonard Gerschitz 932-0931 

Shofar Editor Esther Reich 931-0789 

Sisterhood Showcase Susan Bloomberg 639-3982 

Social Action Susan Levine 931-2550 

Strategic Planning Howard Pastolove 

Larry Jacobs 
917-217-4830 
759-3229 

Sunshine Robin Grossman 681-9070 

Technology Mark Natelson 375-9761 
Tree of Life/Wall of Light Toby Suroff 381-8804 

Yarmulkes Susan Bloomberg 639-3982 

Yarmulkes:  
 

Order yarmulkes for your Bar/Bat Mitzvah or Wedding at 
discounted prices from NOW (formerly Sisterhood). 

 
There is a tremendous variety of colors available.  FREE 

IMPRINTING IN SILVER OR GOLD for orders of 5 dozen or 
more.  If more than one color or less than 5 dozen are 

ordered there’s an additional fee.  A charge of $10 for 

shipping and handling is added to all orders. 
 

Please contact Susan Bloomberg at (516)639-3982. 

 

Satin $22/dozen 
Deluxe Satin $24/dozen 

Suede $33/dozen 

Embossed Suede $36/dozen 
Velvet $36/dozen 

Moire $25/dozen 
Raw Silk $26/dozen 
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President’s Message:  
 

LET THERE BE LIGHT 
 

As I write this, the days are getting shorter and shorter.  With the end of Daylight Savings 
Time, darkness descends by around 5 pm and the weather is getting chillier and chillier.  This 
is the time of year where light is at a premium and we need to take advantage of every 
opportunity to bring more of it into our lives.  The importance of light was brought home at 
our Temple in November and will once again be front and center in December. 
 
Monday, November 9 was the annual commemoration of Kristallnacht, that fateful night in 1938 when the 
Jews of Germany saw their synagogues, homes and businesses destroyed on a massive level that no one 
had thought possible up to that point.  We remembered those fateful events both at services on November 
6 and with our guest speaker, Holocaust survivor Werner Reich speaking to us by zoom on November 9.  
Then in conjunction with the Long Island Holocaust Center, we requested that everyone leave their lights 
on overnight that night.  I hope you all did, as we can never forget how the events of Kristallnacht led 
eventually to the slaughter of 6,000,000 of our brothers and sisters.  In these difficult times, we must 
remain ever vigilant to make sure that never happens here or anywhere. 
 
On a happier note, we of course celebrate light in December with Chanukah.  Do not miss Nishamah 
playing on Friday night, December 11, the 2nd night of Chanukah and do not forget to bring your menorahs 
to temple with 3 candles.  In a safe, socially distant manner, we will continue our tradition of lighting all of 
the menorahs to brighten our sanctuary.  While our usual Chanukah Party cannot happen this year because 
of COVID-19, Mrs. Tract nevertheless has safe, special activities planned for our children on Sunday, 
December 13.  Please be on the lookout for details of these events elsewhere in the Shofar, in e-mail blasts, 
in flyers and on Facebook. 
 
As we near the end of the secular year, we should remember that the most important thing we have is each 
other.  Let us all hope that the cloud that has hung over us since March will lift so that we can look forward 
together to a brighter 2021.  Have a happy and above all healthy, secular new year. 
 
Neil Miller, President 
 

Online Donations Made Easy 
 
To make a donation on-line, go to the home page of our Temple’s website, orelohim.com, scroll down to 
the “Donate Now” button and click on it.  You will be brought to a different webpage. Fill in Account (credit 
card) Information. Then, fill in your Billing Information.  At the end of this section there is a required field 
entitled “Purpose of Donation” which has a drop-down menu of 6 listings.  If the donation does not fit any 
of the first 4 options, then click on either “Specific Purpose” or “Other”.  Then, underneath the “Purpose of 
Donation” line, there is another required field entitled “Donation Details”.  You should enter the particular 
reason for the donation, for example “High Holiday Appeal”, “High Holiday Card” or “Honey From Your 
Heart”.” Complete the transaction. 

THANK YOU for thinking about donating to our Temple! 

 

  

http://orelohim.com/
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Rabbi’s Corner: 

Hanukkah is around the corner!  We light the first candle on Thursday night December 10th. 
As with all the other holidays we have celebrated over the last months, Hanukkah will be 
slightly different this year.  At temple, we will try to maintain our custom of lighting our 
Menorahs together in the sanctuary, with some extra spacing to keep “COVID Kosher”.  I 
have some other ideas to allow us all to enjoy the Menorahs of people who join us on 
livestream but don’t know yet if they will come to fruition, stay tuned. 

Here are two suggestions to enhance your Hanukkah celebration at home.  There are a plethora of new 
children’s books with Hanukkah themes.  As a fan of Sesame Street, I recommend Grover’s Hanukkah Party 
and I was intrigued by the story of unusual gifts in Kugel for Hanukkah. Both books are published by Kar-
Ben Publishing and are available through their website along with many other charming titles, 
www.karben.com  If you are still not able to see your grandchildren in person, share a book by Zoom or 
FaceTime with them several nights during the holiday.  Order 2 copies of each book, one they open as a 
present and one for you to read with them.  Creating a family book club using a book you gift various family 
members is another way to celebrate and even extend the celebration.  Your family receives the book 
during Hanukkah along with an invitation to a book party to share thoughts and reactions to the gift book. 

Dedicate a day during Hanukkah to combat hunger.  Our holidays are so tied to food (this is one of the 
“they tried to kill us, we won, let’s eat” holidays) and we, thankfully, have so much.  Contributing groceries 
to a food pantry such as the one at Mid Island Y JCC in Plainview or making a donation to Hatzilu Rescue 
Organization www.hatzilurescue.org can be made in lieu of one or more gifts this year. 

Look for a flier later this month to provide food on Christmas morning.  We will change things up this year, 
and find other recipients for our gift meals as visitation at many hospitals is still restricted. 

However, you do so, have a joyous Hanukkah and spread light wherever you go during Chag HaUrim, our 
Festival of Light. 

From our home to yours, Mike, Micah and Leora join me in wishing you Chag Sameach! 

Rabbi Judy 
 

 

  

about:blank
about:blank
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Cantor’s Message:  

This month of the year we have the deceiving holiday of Hanukkah coming-Happy Hanukkah!  I say 
deceiving because when we think of Hanukkah, most of us think of the menorah shining bright and the 
many nights of presents.  But Hanukkah is really about so much more.  It is the time we celebrate as a 
people, yet another victory over tyranny and become grateful for our freedom and everything we have 
in life.  It is the story of the brave few who overcame the many and larger foe. 

I like to think of our temple congregation as the brave few.  The Judah Maccabee's of Jericho! 

Not that we have to overthrow anybody or that we are under attack.  However, we are a strong community temple 
that really knows how to be there for each other as well as celebrate when we go through challenging life events, 
especially like this last year.  This continual support and being there for each other is what make us so special. 

We help each other and grow together as we face life's challenges both personally and as a congregation.  So, let us 
make sure December is the month we are going to do just that and start by attending the Hanukkah service.  

If you have never been to our Hanukkah service, then you have been missing a real treat.  This year is no exception.  
On December 11, we will have our annual Hanukkah/Shabbat service. 

First and foremost, our band Nishamah will be providing the music for the service.  We love the Hanukkah service, it's 
full of families and kids.  Included in all the joy and celebration is our annual menorah lighting ceremony.  Everyone 
gets to bring to the service their own menorah.  Then we set them all out on tables in front of the bima and light the 
first candle for Hanukkah.  It is a sight to behold, again, something you will not want your family to miss.  It is very 
special and reminds us of the community we are so lucky to be a part of. 

Please come and celebrate with us.  Make this year's Hanukkah a special one by starting it off with the whole temple 
community.  We love seeing you at services and hope you can make it! 

Chag Sameach, 
Cantor Katz 

 

Rockin the Hits from the 70s, 80s and 90s 

 

Featuring The Vinyl Frontier 
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Religious School: 

Shalom Friends, 

The theme for this past November was “GRATITUDE”.  We are two months into our Religious 
School year.  As I reflect back to last March when we closed our synagogue; it feels like a 
bad dream from which I have gratefully awoken and am able to do what I enjoy - overseeing 
our religious school, seeing our children, hearing their laughs, watching them learn and listening to our 
teachers teach.  This is gratitude. 

Thank you, parents for your ongoing support and your dedication to your child’s Jewish education.  Our 
children are acclimated and their enthusiasm is extraordinary.  They are resilient and have demonstrated 
this each time they enter our synagogue doors.   

Our 7th graders have been “twinned” with a child who perished in the Holocaust.  As they continue to learn 
about a horrific time in history, their questions and their thinking minds equate to meaningful discussions.  
Our young adults are empathetic and sensitive to the history behind their “twin” and are creating their own 
blueprint to honor a child’s memory whose life was lost in the Holocaust.   

December 13, 2020 we will have Hanukkah Baking, to honor the memory of Flory Warshawsky, beloved 
wife of our congregant, Ira.  Flory was an avid baker, especially for the holidays.  All donations that were 
made in memory of Flory were donated to a fund that would bring wonderful baking experiences to our 
Religious School children.  Thank you to Ira Warshawsky and his family for providing this heartwarming 
program for our school.  May her dear memory always be for a blessing.  As we bake and create some of 
Flory’s delicious recipes, we will hold Flory’s memory close to our hearts. 

My wish for our families, as we celebrate the Festival of Lights, is that we remember gratitude for all we 
have, despite these unprecedented times that we all continue to navigate with positivity.  When lighting the 
menorah, perhaps dedicate a candle for each night when lighting the candles as a family.  

-Candle 1-Family 
-Candle2 -Kindness 
-Candle 3-Gratitude 
-Candle 4-Health 
-Candle 5-Unity 
-Candle 6-Peace 
-Candle 7-Friendship 
-Candle 8-Perseverance & Strength 

Wishing our temple family a Happy Hanukkah and my best wishes for a wonderful 2021! 

B’Shalom, 
Deborah E. Tract, Director of Education 
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N.O.W. (Network of Women) 

 

The Gift 

It is our task to write articles a month in advance.  So, as I write this, today is just another day in 
November.  However, it is an extraordinary weather day as if it were a spring day in June.  Since it is 
a November day, I will call this day a gift.  I’m not much of a beach lover in the hot sweltering sun but I do enjoy a 
beach day in the cooler weather where it was that I spent my November day enjoying my gift.  Now here we are 
almost in December.  Since it is the beginning, I can only say that if we are granted another day with extraordinary 
weather that is unseasonable, stop what you are doing, go outside, breathe in the fresh air and take a walk as you 
have been given a gift that cannot be wasted.  Perhaps a mid-December Hanukkah gift awaits us.  Either way ,enjoy 
what has been given to you, as gifts like these will be harder to come by as the winter days roll on. 

NOW For the News 

At our October meeting it was decided that we will be sending all of our N.O.W. members the minutes to keep you all 
informed of what we have been doing and of course hoping to entice you to join a meeting, share your wisdom and 
your thoughts, participate in an event, order a Mah Jongg card or whatever we might be doing in the months to come! 

It is our hope that we will one day very soon return to our foursomes and play the beloved game of Mah Jongg sitting 
at a card table and enjoying the company of our friends face to face.  Don’t forget to order your 2021 card from us.  
There is a form attached at the end of this issue of the Shofar.  Please download and send to the address listed.  Small 
print cards are $9 and large print cards are $10. 

For those of you who participated in the Hanukkah craft I hope you enjoyed and used them to send to your friends 
and family wishing them joy this holiday season.  Obviously, if we were in person there would have been more hands-
on crafting.  However, we are making the best of a Zoom event! 

Book Club continues to meet monthly.  If there is a book you are reading and would like to suggest it to the group 
please join us at the discussion.  Every month someone chooses a book; all themes and genres are up for discussion.  
This is also open to ALL members of the congregation not just members of NOW. 

We welcome with open arms all new members to TOEACRC.  Your dues are complimentary for the first year so please 
join us for anything you might be interested in.   

Please “like” our temple Facebook Pages….Temple Or Elohim, A Community Reform Congregation AND the Familyhood 
page called Temple Or Elohim Familyhood, ACRC.  Updates with the most recent flyers and information can be found 
there.   

Thank you to all who donated eyeglasses which will be sent to The New Eyes for the Needy Program.  We collect all 
year round so don’t worry if you missed this pick up. 

Our next meeting will be via Zoom on Monday, December 14 at 7:30 PM.  The next Book Club date is determined at 
the previous month’s discussion (which as previously stated this is written in a month in advance and therefore, we 
have not yet met!).  Please keep an eye out on Facebook and email blasts for title and date. 

In the meantime, from my family to yours we wish you a joyous Hanukkah and a very happy healthy 2021! 
 
Robin Grossman, President of N.O.W. 
Handson64@aol.com 
 

  



Temple Or Elohim, A Community Reform Congregation                    Vol. 43  No. 3                                                                                The Shofar 

 

9 
 

Men’s Club 

At its October meeting, the Men’s Club voted to approve our new bylaws. We 
also discussed plans for our “Men’s Club Shabbat Service” on Friday night, 
November 13th. By majority vote, the guys decided to hold the service “live” in 
the sanctuary (with streaming) and subsequently, we also decided upon a 
theme. As of this writing, we are busily preparing for the service and have 
scheduled a “dress rehearsal” for Sunday, November 8th. Many of our 
members have agreed to participate in the service in various capacities. 

Sunday morning, October 25th, the Men’s Club took down the beautiful sukkah we had previously raised. 
The operation went smoothly, thanks to the guys who turned out and Lucy and Henry, the children of new 
members Doug and Scott. 

The Men’s Club November meeting was held on Thursday, November 5th. Among other topics, we 
discussed the upcoming service and decided to “take a hike” on Sunday morning, November 29th. Most 
likely the hike will be scheduled for around 10:00 at a local state park, but more details will follow. 

Stay safe everyone and make the most out of every day. 

Ed Temple & Mark Heller 
Co-Presidents 
 
 

 
Social Action Committee 

Thank you to all who participated in Neighbors helping Neighbors Thanksgiving Community Project through the Mid-
Island JCC.  More information to come on how we can support our community during the upcoming Hanukkah and 
Christmas holidays! 
 
Please remember that our Food Pantries need donations all year round.  The Hatzilu Pantry needs Kosher non-
perishable food & paper goods/cleaning supplies (which are not covered by SNAPS formerly Food Stamps). Thanks in 
advance for your generosity! 

Susan Levine, Chair Social Action Committee susanlevine318@gmail.com  
Alan Levine, President Hatzilu Rescue Organization 
 
 

  

about:blank
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We not only think outside the box, but we also enhance the box. 

In these challenging times around the world, our country has transformed greatly. Since last Spring, we have all adjusted 
to a new method of work, education, entertainment and prayer.  Many of us have new fashion accessories such as 
rhinestone sparkle masks and purple vinyl gloves while others may just have plain blue or white masks.  As we are all 
trying to adjust our daily lives to this new normal, many organizations and establishments have found creative approaches 
to coping with the pandemic.  

Temple Or Elohim, A Community Reform Congregation (TOEACRC), acted swiftly to ensure its members would be able to 
continue to enjoy the religious, educational and social traditions that have been our hallmark for more than 6 decades.  We 
instituted new methods for observing Shabbat, celebrating Bar and Bat Mitzvahs and the High Holy days this year.  Unlike 
most Reform Temples in Nassau County, TOEACRC has offered in person services, enabling our congregants to pray in 
their sanctuary and see their friends and clergy in a CDC safe world as well as in the comfort of their own homes via live 
stream.  Further, we created a hybrid approach to our Hebrew School program, offering both in-person socially distanced 
classes and real-time digital study via Zoom and Skype.  All these new guidelines for the building and the congregants were 
designed by TOEACRC’s own COVID-19Task Force comprised of doctors, microbiologists, pharmacists and other healthcare 
workers. 

While we all try to find ways to safely socialize, TOEACRC has launched a series of in-person and digital events designed to 
bring us together and lift our spirits.  On the afternoon of Sunday, October 18, we turned our parking lot into a club as 
singer songwriter Robert Appleblatt and popular local band Vinyl Frontier entertained attendees with music from the 60s, 
70s, 80s and 90s for a few hours.  People were delighted to have the chance to be out of their houses and mingling with 
friends.   

“What an amazing experience” said Gale Gluck.   

“It was a wonderful event. It was great seeing everyone in person again” said Mark Natelson.  

“Everyone is having so much fun and smiling” said Rose Bruy.   

As the months grow colder, we have introduced a number of new weekly programs to help our members cope and stay 
connected with each other and clergy including Chanting from the Torah and Meditation and Stress Relief – both led by our 
Cantor.  Just recently the cantor led a class on “The Temple of the Body and the Temple of the Soul.”  This was originally 
created by Rebbe Nachman of Breslov and it allowed us to reduce the anxiety in the different parts of our body and to 
become one with ourselves.  

The Rabbi has moved her regular weekly Torah Study classes on-line, with the usual insights and lively conversations 

continuing as if everybody were in the same room.  In one of the recent sessions, we learned about how Noah was chosen 

to build the ark and why he was asked to bring just two of each animal.  Our Rabbi also participated in a Multi Faith Forum 

held on Zoom in which 450 Bellmore Merrick students were able to reap the benefits of the collective wisdom of 6 of our 

local faith leaders.  The children came away with a deeper understanding of both the different perspectives and 

commonalities amongst the major religions and we can only hope that they will help us move away from intolerance and 

discrimination in our world.  

As the weather gets colder the Temple and congregants will be trying to initiate further programs for all those involved.  

For instance, a Zoom Hanukkah Baking class with a limited number of in-person attendees is being organized by the 

Director of Education.  The dream of all members and non-members is that this crisis comes to an end sooner than later.  

Be well, healthy and stay safe! 

Laurel Fried 

(This article was sent to the newspaper) 
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My Turn:  Being “there” for one another for 60 years and counting 

I thought what better time than now, during a pandemic, for me to share the wonderful journey that my family has had for the 

past 60 years.  It was shortly after the passing of my grandmother, who was predeceased by my grandfather, that the cousins, 

aunts and uncles got together to talk about what we could do to honor the memory of our grandparents. 

First, I must tell you of the struggles my grandparents encountered coming to America from Poland.  Not knowing the language 

and having little money and with three small children, their biggest goal in life in this new land was to give their children a better 

life than what they had.  In later years, my grandparents made each of their seven grandchildren a special birthday party and 

made sure that each of the grandchildren attended.  They said that after all the struggles they had endured in coming to the 

United States, we all needed to "be there" for one another throughout the years. 

That thought re-emerged after my grandmother’s death as we said to one another, why don’t we start a "Cousins Club" to honor 

their memory? 

And so, the J. Rosenberg’s Cousins Club was formed.  Its members spanning five countries (the United States, England, France, 

Australia and Israel), the Cousins Club is more vital than ever. We met every other month for the first 40 years and now plan to 

meet five times a year. 

We started our own newspaper in 1975 with different family members writing columns so we could keep up with one another; it 

is published six times a year.  We are now in our fourth generation and everyone knows all their cousins.  Most of the cousins 

from Australia, France and England have even attended meetings. 

In 2019, we had an in-person Seder, with 44 cousins from all over driving or flying in to gather at a restaurant in Huntington.  It 

was definitely a happening!  We’ve also had weekends away, picnics and even this year — during the COVID-19 pandemic — 

held a Passover Seder on Zoom with 56 people participating. 

We are "there" for one another in celebration and in sadness, when we experience losses.  At our Nov. 8 zoom meeting, we 

welcomed our new co-presidents, cousins in their 20s who will bring fresh ideas and innovations as the Cousins Club welcomes 

its 61st year.  The meeting was attended by 46 family members in two countries — what a thrill it was to see everyone! — 

including a cousin who joined us from her hospital bed.  We also had a tribute for my sister Rosalie Lester who just died.  She 

had served as secretary for more than 20 years.We have a family tree spanning back 510 years and a historian to keep it 

growing into the future.  I know for sure my grandparents are looking down at us knowing that their legacy is one that will live 

on. 

Sheila Kwitkin Zimmerman 

(Printed in Newsday) 
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December Birthdays 

1 Colby Adams 8 Matthew Goldberg 16 Lauren Wiener 24 Mark Osnowitz 

2 Philip Peller 8 Lauren Savarino 16 Craig Yaris 24 Adam Silverman 

3 Laurence Perry 9 Karen Blinder 17 Wendy Blidner 25 Jennifer Lampert 

4 Abby Katz 9 Carly Feinstein 17 Gregory Katz 25 Lana Math 

4 Michael Kellman 9 Brandon Silverman 18 Noah Fried 26 Jeffrey Burger 

5 Evan Adam Blidner 10 Deborah Singer 18 Jordan Oliver 26 Barbara Halpern 

5 Danielle Burger 11 Lauren Allen 18 Marc Scher 26 Eric Roth 

6 Cole Beekman 11 Dennis Blinder 18 Jeffrey Zichlin 27 Ashley Myrah 

6 Heather Elyse 

Bloomberg 
11 Bryan Green 19 Eileen Flax 27 Emily Rogove 

6 David Horowitz 11 Edward Levine 19 Michael Greenberg 28 Evelyn Sklar Goldman 

6 Leonard Zichlin 11 Ken Weissman 19 Shayna Walsh 29 Marianne Bock 

7 Rabbi Judy Cohen-

Rosenberg 
12 Emma Mogavero 20 Richard Baiman 29 Gary Corn 

7 Abigail Damast 12 Michael Wilner 20 Julian Saltz 29 Ivy Heller 

7 Madeline Damast 14 Staci Rogove 23 Matthew Perlmutter 31 Melissa Lefkowitz 

7 Joan Ritter 16 Dean Felsen 23 Dennis Weiss 31 Stan Miller 

7 Risa Weintraub 16 Dennis Myrah 24 Alexa Jacobson   
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December Anniversaries 

1 Frederic & Bonnie Oliver 

6 Harlye & Jean Greenberg 

10 Dennis & Joanne Myrah 

14 Ronald & Michelle Finkelstein 

17 Barry & Maureen Pelofsky 

17 Herbert & Judith Schanker 

20 Philip & Linda Peller 

23 Ronald & Lisa Koeppel 

23 Richard & Madeline Minkoff 

24 Harvey & Deena Yaris 

 
 

 

Tell & Kvell: 
 
Congratulations to Carol (aka Cary) Markman on receiving the 2020 Gold Award from the National 
Conference of CPA Practitioners.  She was recognized for her lifetime achievements not only as a CPA, but 
also as contributor, advocate and selfless volunteer to the entire organization.  
 
Congratulations to Dr. Sydni Grossman, PT, DPT on passing her boards and receiving her Doctor of Physical 
Therapy. 
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Yahrzeits: 
 

Week of December 5 
Lillian Pearl Aber, Rose Altstadter, Jack Breitman, Geraldyne T. Brostoff, Sandy Rose Cavrell, Helen Kimack Doernis, Elaine F. 

Donn, Herbert Edson, Herman Feinstein, Frank Fingerhut, Jacob D. Finkelstein, Hannah Franzblau, Elaine Grumback, Nathaniel 
Halpern, Arthur Herscovit, Robert Junghandel, Harold Kellman, Maria R. Kussoy, Alice Leff, Harry Levy, Herbert Lieberman, Ida 

Lubard, Mack Lubell, Nathan Michaels, Ilene W. Miller, Joel Miot, Florence S. Moss, Betty Novak, Jean Pollack, Samuel Pressman, 

Joseph M. Rosen, Jack Rosenthal, Morris Sacks, Jules Sawyer, Robert J. Schaefer, Fanny Schanker, Wendy Schwartz, Esther 
Shapiro, Lester Shimberg, Ida Siegel, Max Silpe, Mary Ann Slavin, Herb Solomon, Ronald Speero, Steven Joel Sternfeld, Abraham 

Topple, Dora Uretsky, Fay Weinberg, Ruth Weiss, Louis Welikson, Edward Wisotsky and Lillian Wolfson 
 

Week of December 12 
Ruby Beeber, Josephine Cavolo, Perry Chafetz, Phyllis Cohen, Henrietta Cooper, Richard S. Donn, Florence Eisenberg, Abraham L. 

Feldman, Stanley Feltman, Herbert Fleisher, Henry Friedman, Harry Gerschitz, Lewis Gold, Robert Goodman, Eleanor Grayson, 

Isadore Hoffman, Mae Isserles, Irving Jacobson, Jennie F. Jaret, Sally Kipness, Morris Konsker, Roz Laurence, Beki Lawner, Muriel 
Lecher, Harry Lehner, Leonard J. Levine, Margaret M. Levy, Joe Lewis, Louis Maran, Julius Bud Menzin, Joseph Morris, Alice 

Newton, Clara Padell, Arthur Pollak, Virginia Ford Quinlan, Emily Rapp, Bessie Ratner, Sandra Rose, Linda Barbara Saslow, Jerry 
Saunders, Doris Scherr, Sol Siegel, Harold Silpe, Richard Unger, Violet Weinberg, Bernard Wengrover, Wolf Werbin and Abraham 

Wiener 

 
Week of December 19 

Philip Bekerman, Michael Bernstein, Eva Bronstein, Max Bronstein, Louis Cohen, Jack Debowsky, Tillie Ednick, Fannie Egelman, 
Leonard Finkelstein, Sylvia Finkelstein, Faye Frank, Lillian Freilich, Carey Getelman, Jessica Karp, Helen Katz, Pearl Kwitkin, Adele 

Lerner, Louis Meltz, Rebecca Orenstein, Molly B. Popkin, David Quint, Lazarus Reit, Sam Rocks, Flora Shimberg, Dora Siegel, 
Anne Silverman, Max Silvey, Harry Steinfeld, Ted Tulchin, Norman Vader, Bessie Weinberger and Mark Woorman 

 

Week of December 26 
Barbara Lee Allen, May Allen, Anne Balfour, Betty Brody, Joseph Broxmeyer, Vincent Bruy, Eva Butensky, Fannie A. Cohen, 

Harold Cohen, Rebecca Fisher, Moses Goldring, Ida Goldstein, Albert Goldstone, Sidney Gottlieb, Paul Grossman, Beatrice 
Hantman, Carey Helman, Belle Herenstein, Ruth Herscovit, Laurence Kaplan, Mollie Kaplan, Zahava Karat, Murray Kestenbaum, 

Mollie Labelson, Milton Lomasky, Anna Meltz, Richard Middleman, Samuel Miller, Elias Mishkin, Nita Moosman, Mary Naftal, 

Veronica Natelson, Sylvia Price, Harry Rosen, Rosalie Rossano, Charles Rothenberg, Saul Rubin, Sadye Scheirer, Nathan Schifter, 
Sue Seltzer, Bernard Shacker, Sidney Sherman, Diana Rose Siegel, Adela Silbiger, Eugene Singer, Yetta Spiegel, Leonard Suroff, 

Maria Tarantino, Ellen Vader, Tillie Wieselman and Arthur Wolfson 
 

 

We Sorrowfully Mourn the Passing of 

 
Edith Seidman 
  Mother of Arlene Horowitz 
 

 
 
Janet Miller 
  Sister of Stan Miller and Aunt of Jodi Breslin 
 

 
 
Andrea Corey 
  Mother of Kyle Corey 
 

 
 
Abbe Sher former Cantor of Temple Or Elohim 
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Contributions 

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Jeanette and Stewart Aronowitz 
   In honor of the wedding of Dana and Josh 
Laurel and Mark Fried 
   In honor of Jordan Goldstein’s Bat Mitzvah 
   In memory of Edith Seidman, mother of Arlene  
     Horowitz 
   In honor of Emma Shapiro’s Bat Mitzvah 
Suzan Goldstein 
   In celebration of Jordan’s Bat Mitzvah 
Sharyn Levine and Harry Woodrow 
   In celebration of their House Warming 
Deborah and Andrew Silverman 
   In loving memory of Lanny Walters 
Andrea and Jonathan Smith 

 
CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Suzan Goldstein 
   In celebration of Jordan’s Bat Mitzvah 

 
PRINCIPAL’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Suzan Goldstein 
   In celebration of Jordan’s Bat Mitzvah 
Jeffrey and Roseann Kozarsky 

 
PRINCIPAL’S FUND FOR BAKING 
CLASSES 
In memory of Flory Warshawsky 
Mark Warshawsky    
David and Roz Vermut 

 
CHOIR FUND 
James and Lana Math 
   In loving memory of Anne Blick 

 
HONORIAL AND MEMORIAL 
Ira and Beth Beeber 
   In loving memory of Ruby Beeber 
Laurie and Mitchell Beller 
   In loving memory of Beatrice Beller 
Robert and Marianne Bock 
   In loving memory of Florence Bock 
Lorraine Bukzin 
   In loving memory of Irving Bukzin 
Elyce and Ron Burger 
   In loving memory of Richard Unger 
Arlene Cohn 
   In loving memory of Bess Miller 
Bob and Jill Feinman 
   In loving memory of Joseph Ungar 
Roberta and Richard Feinstein 
   In loving memory of William Weintraub 
   In loving memory of Anne Feinstein 
 

Stanley and Lita Friedman 
   In loving memory of Arthur Friedman 
Bonnie and David Garfinkel 
   In loving memory of Ruth Garfinkel and Robert  
     Magdalin 
Jess and Len Gerschitz 
   In loving memory of Martha Gerschitz 
Karen and Jeffrey Getelman 
   In loving memory of Mildred Getelman 
Perry and Linda Glickman 
   In loving memory of Victor Glickman 
   In loving memory of Jean Pollack 
   In loving memory of Harold Cohen 
Gale Gluck 
   In loving memory of Renee Sachs 
G. Tilden and Barbara Halpern 
   In loving memory of Nathaniel Halpern 
Linda Ilan 
   In loving memory of Abbee Jaffee 
   In loving memory of Dorothy Jaffee 
Richard and Linda Jankowitz 
   In loving memory of Bella Chorost 
Marilyn Kellman 
   In loving memory of Minnie Glotzer 
   In loving memory of Hirsch J. Glotzer 
Felice and Harold Kestenbaum 
   In loving memory of Harriet Kravit 
   In loving memory of Yetta Kestenbaum 
Lewis Kweit 
   In loving memory of Karen Kweit 
Erna and Barry Leff 
   In loving memory of Alice Leff 
Sara and Scott Lefkowitz 
   In loving memory of Seymour Fradin 
Ann and David Middleman 
   In loving memory of Robert Cooperman 
   In loving memory of Stanley Ira Rosmarin 
   In loving memory of Samuel Schoenholtz 
   In loving memory of William Rosmarin 
Eric and Rhonda Moore 
   In loving memory of Alvin M. Jeffer 
Linda and Phil Peller 
   In loving memory of Jack Becker 
Barry and Maureen Pelofsky 
   In loving memory of Samuel Levine 
   In loving memory of Scott Weissman 
   In loving memory of Joel Weissman 
   In loving memory of Dorothy Pelofsky 
Hetti and Robert Perlmutter 
   In loving memory of Ronald Speero 
 

 

Bruce and Leslie Pollack 
   In loving memory of Werner J. Marx 
Nan and Louis Pope 
   In loving memory of Clara Koenigsberg 
Mark and Leslie Rosner 
   In loving memory of Helen Frey 
   In loving memory of Lola Rosner 
Iris and Stan Rothstein 
   In loving memory of Sally Kipness 
Bev and Paul Silpe 
   In loving memory of Sarah Sachs 
Michael and Deborah Singer 
   In loving memory of Shirley Singer    
Roz and David Vermut 
   In loving memory of Leona Resnick 
Janet and Edward Weintraub 
   In loving memory of Eva Brownstein 
   In loving memory of Hyman Weintraub 

 

FOOD BASKETS 
Suzan Goldstein and Brett Goldstein 
   In celebration of Jordan’s Bat Mitzvah 
Marjorie Shapiro and Larry Kweit  
   In celebration of Emma Shapiro’s Bat Mitzvah 

 
GENERAL CONTRIBUTION 
Harry Woodrow and Sharyn Levine 
   In memory of Litzie Winkler 
Ann and David Middleman 
   In memory of Adele Feldman 
Bonnie and David Garfinkel 
   In memory of Doug Lederman 
   In memory of Shirley Gerth 
   In memory of Don Williams 
   In honor of the B’nai Mitzvah of Elle and Asher  
     Feinberg 
   In honor of the B’nai Mitzvah of Ethan and Spencer  
      Bocan 
Sheila Rosenberg 
   In memory of Robert Junghandel 
   In memory of Adele Feldman 
Roz and David Vermut 
   In memory of Gloria Miller 
   In memory of Robert May 

 
SPONSORED ONEG 
Stephen and Rebecca Kusnetz 
   In celebration of Matthew’s Bar Mitzvah 
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Torah Notes: 

December 5 - Vayishlach (Genesis 32:4-36:43) 

Jacob prepares to meet Esau for the first time in decades. He wrestles with “a man,” and receives the new name “Yisrael,” which 
means “wrestles with God.” Jacob and Esau reconcile, and go their own ways. Shechem rapes Dinah, and Jacob’s sons Simeon and 

Levi take revenge. Rachel dies while giving birth to Benjamin. Isaac dies, and is buried in Hebron. 

December 12 - Vayeshev (Gen 37:1-40:3)  

Joseph's life takes a strange and disturbing turn after he shares his prophetic dreams with his brothers. Jealous of the way in 

which their father favored him, Joseph's brothers heartlessly attack him, sell him into slavery and tell their father that he had 
been killed by a wild beast. Thus begins Joseph's life in the Land of Egypt. The Torah pivots back to Canaan, where Tamar 

educates Judah about how to treat a woman, through deception and sex. Back in Egypt, Joseph refuses his master's advances. 
He ends up in prison through no fault of his own. In prison, he begins to make a name for himself as an interpreter of dreams.  

December 19 - Miketz (Gen 41:4-44:17)  
Joseph interprets Pharaoh's dreams and begins to rise to power. Eventually, he attains one of the highest offices in all of Egypt. 

He marries Asenath, and has two children: Ephraim and Meneshe. There is a great famine in all of the lands, but Joseph is 

prepared. From far and wide, people to come to him for food, including his brothers, who are on the brink of starvation. Joseph 
recognizes them right away, though they do not recognize him. He tests them three separate times.  

December 26 - Vayigash (Gen 44:18-47:27)  
Joseph sees his youngest brother Benjamin for the first time in years. After Joseph's three tests for his brothers are complete, he 

can hold himself back no longer. Joseph reveals his identity to them. He is delighted to find out his father is still alive, and even 

more delighted to see him again. Joseph and Jacob meet with Pharaoh. Joseph's family prosper in Egypt.  

 

Join us for Streamed Services 
 
Step 1:   Open up your browser extension (Chrome, Internet Explorer. Firefox, etc.) 

 
Step 2:   Type in https://orelohim.com/ and press enter. 

 
Step 3:   Click stream services in the middle of the page. 

 
Step 4:   Click on the triangle in the middle of the video box. 

 
Step 5:   Enjoy our Erev Shabbat services from your own home or wherever you are! 

 
 

 

Join Our Youth Choir 
 

Have Fun 
Make Friends 
Learn Songs 

Perform During Services 

Join Our Adult Choir 
 

Make friends 
Experience camaraderie 

Connect to your spiritual self 
Learn new renditions of songs 

Perform during services 

For additional information call the 

Temple Office (516)433-9888 Ext.14 

  

https://orelohim.com/
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Assembling and Dismantling Our Sukkot  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Multifaith Forum Panel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
PICTURED FROM LEFT TO RIGHT TOP:  Robyn Einbinder, Laurel Fried, Tim Ten Clay 

Bottom Left to Right:  Rabbi Judy Cohen-Rosenberg, Christina Cone  
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TEMPLE OR ELOHIM, A COMMUNITY REFORM CONGREGATION 
18 Tobie Lane, Jericho, New York 11753 Phone 516-433-9888 Fax 516-681-6126 

 
DONATION FORM 

There is a minimum donation of $18 per donation acknowledged. 
 
Donation given by: ______________________________________________________ 
Address_______________________________________________________________ 
City________________________________ State_____________________ Zip______________ 

Acknowledgement send to:____________________________________________________ 
Address____________________________________________________________________ 
City________________________________ State_____________________ Zip______________ 

Donation:  
In Memory of__________________________________________________________   
In Honor of______________________________________________________________ 
Amount:______________________ Date:________________________________________ 

DONATION OPTIONS 
 
Payment may be made by check or credit card.  Please check to which fund you wish your donation 
to be applied: 
 
___ Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund   (If paying by check, please make Payable to Rabbi Cohen-

Rosenberg Discretionary Fund) 
___ Cantor’s Discretionary Fund   (If paying by check, please make Payable to Cantor David Katz 

Discretionary Fund) 
___ Social Action Fund ___ General Contribution 
___ The Marvin Dubin Children’s Library Fund ___ Principal’s Fund 
___ Ritual Donation ___ Choir Fund 

 
If paying by credit card, please fill out the following information: 
 
Credit Card info:  Name on card____________________________________________________ 
Account Number- Master or Visa Only 
_______________________________________________________________ 
Exp. Date_________________________ 3 number verification__________________ 
Street address_____________________ Zip code_____________________________ 
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Welcome 

 

Welcome to all NEW Temple Or 
Elohim A Community Reform 
Congregation members.  Did you 
know that your first year’s dues for 
Men’s Club and NOW (Sisterhood) 
are on the house?  Take advantage 
and join us via a zoom or in-
person meeting (weather 
permitting).  Help us shape the 
organization!  “LIKE” us on 
Facebook, read all about us in the 
SHOFAR and find out what’s 
happening via email blasts! 
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A fundraiser that is a WIN, WIN, WIN for ALL! 
 

EAT.  DRINK.  SAVE.  DONATE! For those of you who participate in social media, particularly, Facebook or watch channel 12 
news, you might be familiar with the FOODIE CARD.  It is a card that when purchased allows a 10% discount off your bill. This is 
WIN #1!  The card costs $30.00 for a year’s membership and a portion of the monies received is donated to Island Harvest and 
City Harvest to provide meals for the hungry.  This is WIN #2!  Through a NEW program the FOODIE CARD will now donate 
$5.00 back to our organization for EVERY card WE sell!  This is WIN #3!  I am telling you up front that occasionally they run 
specials and you can purchase the FOODIE CARD through them, but we will NOT receive the donation in return.  SO please 
support our efforts! 
 
Attached in this newsletter are flyers that pertain to the FOODIE CARD and the restaurants that presently participate.  This list is 
an ever-growing list and best to check their website (www.foodiecard.com) for new restaurants that have been added.  This 
makes for a great gift whether for Mother’s Day, Father’s Day and birthday or even if you simply want to save money.  I 
purchased this card when it was first introduced and have saved 3 times my investment!  (Yes, we eat out a lot!).  Consider this 
for all your gift giving needs!  Just download the application flyer and fill out a form for each recipient.  Send a check or checks 
made payable to Foodie Card (or you can provide your credit card information that will be sent to Foodie Card) to either the office 
at 18 Tobie Lane attention: N.O.W. Foodie Card or mail directly to me: Robin Grossman 15 Garden Place, Jericho, NY 11753.   
 
Any other questions please call Robin at 516.681.9070. 
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Shofar Advertising Rates based on 1 year: 
Business Card Size   $150 
¼ Page   $250 
½ Page   $500 
Full Page   $1,000 

All Shofar submissions must be emailed 
To Robin Grossman at 
handson64@aol.com 
by the 7th of the prior month. 
 

  

 

December 2020 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
12:30 PM 
Meditation with 
Cantor 

1:30 PM Chant 
Torah with 
Cantor 
 
7:30 PM Men's 
Club Mtg  

2 
12:30 PM Torah 
Study 
 
7:30 PM Virtual By-
Laws Committee 
meeting  

3  4 
7:30 PM Erev Shabbat 
Service  

5 
6:00 PM 
Havdalah 
Zoom Service  
 
 
  

6 
 
 
 
 
  

7  8 
12:30 PM 
Meditation with 
Canto 
r 
1:30 PM Chant 
Torah with 
Cantor 
 
7:30 PM Band 
Rehearsal  

9 
12:30 PM Torah 
Study 

10 
12 noon 
Lunch & Learn  

11 
7:30 PM Erev Shabbat 
Service and Hanukkah 
Menorah lighting featuring 
Nishamah  

12 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

13 
Hanukkah 
Baking Event 

14 
School 
Hanukkah 
celebration 
 
7:30 PM NOW 
meeting   

15 
School 
Hanukkah 
celebration 
 
12:30 PM 
Meditation with 
Cantor 
 
1:30 PM Chant 
Torah with 
Cantor 

16 
12:30 PM 
Torah Study  

8:00 PM Executive 
Committee Meeting  

17 
School 
Hanukkah 
celebration 

18 
7:30 PM Erev Shabbat 
Service  

19 
 
 
 
 
  

20 
Roundtable 
Rap 10:30 AM 
  

21 
 
 
  

22 
12:30 PM 
Meditation with 
Cantor 

1:30 PM Chant 
Torah with 
Cantor 
 
8:00 PM Board 
of Trustees Mtg  

23 
Torah Study 12:30 
PM  

24 
No Religious 
School 

25 
Food Delivery  
 
Erev Shabbat Service 7:30 
PM 

26  

27  28  29 
7:30 PM Adult 
Ed  

30 31     

 

mailto:handson64@aol.com

